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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

Damage was found in a classroom ceiling in Building P on Thursday 29 August 2024, following 
the installation of a heating, ventilation and air conditioning (HVAC) system at Denison 
College - Bathurst High Campus. 

This room is not listed as having asbestos-containing material on the school’s asbestos 
register. 

Classes on Thursday and Friday were relocated to another learning space in the building. 

Access was restricted as a precaution, while the damage was repaired. 

An independent hygienist completed precautionary air monitoring with results returning 
below the minimum detectable limit, which means it is consistent with acceptable levels in 
ambient air (i.e. <0.01 fibres/mL) as per SafeWork NSW guidelines. 

The classroom was inspected by an independent hygienist, and a clearance certificate was 
issued before the room was reopened on Monday 3 September 2024. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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